


diverse experience is what makes me the most qualified candidate. 
  
3) What is your approach to deciding cases? 
 
Judges wield great power, so it is important for judges to use their power wisely. I 
believe in judicial restraint, which is the principle that judges should not decide 
major constitutional questions unless necessary in order to resolve the case 
before them. I also believe that humility is an important quality in judges – a 
judge should recognize that he does not know everything. And I believe that a 
judge should be open-minded and give both of the parties before her the 
opportunity to make their best argument. 
  
4) Do you have an overarching judicial philosophy? 
 
I am an independent thinker, who believes that the law is derived from human 
experience and not from abstract theory. As a Justice I would seek to advance 
three basic principles of justice. First, it is the job of the Wisconsin Supreme 
Court to interpret the law in a way that preserves the fundamental ability of the 
people to govern ourselves. Second, the guiding principle of our system of justice 
is “equal treatment of all persons under the law.” Third, I believe that the Court 
must do a better job of acting in ways that demonstrate that it is nonpartisan and 
independent as an institution – especially at a time when the voters of our state 
are so divided on political issues. 
 
5) What are some of the important issues that you believe might come 
before the court the next few years? 
 
Voting rights is an important issue, and I expect that the Wisconsin Supreme 
Court will be called upon to decide cases involving purges of voters from the 
voting rolls and the drawing of legislative districts. The Court will also likely face 
issues relating to access to reproductive health care for women. Finally, I believe 
that the Court will be called upon to decide First Amendment issues relating to 
hate speech and online harassment. 
 
6) What experience or knowledge do you have with federal Indian law and 
the rights of Native Americans and Indian tribes? 
 
As President of the Wisconsin Hispanic Lawyers Association, I worked closely 
with Native American leaders to oppose proposed English-Only laws. As 
President of Centro Legal, a nonprofit legal services provider, I led a community-
based organization where approximately two percent of our clients each year 
were Native American. While I have not practiced under the Indian Child Welfare 
Act, I am familiar with that law and I support the law’s recognition of a tribal 
interest in questions concerning the custody and placement of Native American 
children. 
 




